

Development Policy Manager Development Services Warwick District Council Riverside House Milverton Hill Leamington Spa CV32 5OH

Dear Sir

KENILWORTH HOUSING

The question of using green belt land at Thickthorn right up to the A46 is utterly incredible. The green belt is designed to provide breathing space round our town and must be preserved.

Kenilworth is a pleasant little country town with serious history and a castle (albeit ruined by earlier vandals) which brings a huge number of visitors to become acquainted with this part of the country. It is also near Warwick with their castle and Coventry with their old and new Cathedrals. We must not allow it to be made into an amorphous urban sprawl – which would, of course, deteriorate further.

We must fight the number of houses that the Government think necessary. But if some building is unavoidable we must try to integrate it in a more intelligent way into the land all round the town and not in just one area.

The proposal is like trying to put a quart into a pint pot – ugly and obviously impossible.

Yours sincerely



